

AS BIKES COMMITTEE MEETING February 22, 2011

Introductions: Emily Nord, Nathan Pfaff, Scott Bull, Ralph Fertig,
Duncan Kenney, Anton Knedz

Update on Rec Cen Project

- New bid for 456 racks (up from 230), total cost is \$31,650
- "Peak" will also take care of lot layout
- Update on budget—exceeded the initial \$40,000 budget
 - According to MaryAnn, an additional \$5K should cover it.
 - Nathan will ask the Rec Cen for an additional \$2,000, try to split costs, then AS BIKES only \$3,000 but should approve up to \$5,000 just to keep project moving forward
 - **Motion to approve an additional up to \$5,000 for the Rec Cen Improvement Project**
 - MOTIONED BY: Nathan Pfaff
 - SECONDED BY: Emily Nord
 - **Motion approved Unanimously**
- Hoping to get done over spring break
 - Dennis working w/ Rec Cen to get old racks out in time to repave
 - Need to transfer money to complete the project
 - Improvements will create better circulation for parking.
- Possibly move Racks from Rec Cen to the HSSB lot to increase parking.

Update on Construction Site by the library

- Debate over to create a temporary bike path through the construction site, or to re-route the bike path towards UCen.

New Peak Rack project

- To be at Noble Hall, in the Life Sciences building
- Dennis to design come back with proposal

Chemistry, ROTC, Campbell Hall, SAASB, Lacrosse, to Stadium Road

- Re-stripe the painted roundabout at SAASB intersection, with textured circle and wings to try to slow down and regulate traffic.
- Summer project

Small Projects

- Pothole on Ocean and Sabado
- Uprising on Ocean and Picasso
 - Both are small projects, can be a quick patch up

AS BIKES COMMITTEE MEETING February 22, 2011

- Nathan will email Marc Fischer about how to fix these problem areas.

Pardall Repave

- Nathan meeting with Richard Navarro on site about re-paving Pardall intersection/ easement area
- Need to get permits from the city
- County and City don't own it, its privately owned by Craig Geyer

Chris Quint speaking event

- Talking about his bike experiences in South America
- HFH (Harold Frank Hall) 1104—6:00pm.
- Nathan will send out an email about it

Committee on Public Safety (COPS)

- Would like to work with our committee
- Form a partnership on a bike path signing campaign
 - Path identification signs
 - Regulations
 - Pedestrian signs
 - Sign package (initially done with police)

Last meeting?

- March 8 is on dead week, so this will actually be our last meeting
- If there is any additional business to take care of, Emily and Nathan will meet in an ad hoc meeting to finalize anything.

General Announcements

- This fall—Measure A on the ballot will possibly impose a transportation tax.

ROTC—possible new small project to install new bike racks in front of building.

Nathan will get a quote for new peak